
BROCTON ANNUAL PARISH MEETING

MINUTES of the Annual Parish Meeting of Brocton held in Brocton Village Hall on Wednesday, 24 May 2023 commencing at 7.30 p.m.

PRESENT: Cllr R Bates (who chaired the meeting), 11 residents and 5 Parish Councillors attended the meeting.  Plus, our guest speaker for the evening was Rob Taylor – SCC Ranger.
Chairman welcomed all to the meeting.  Our guest speaker for the evening will be Rob Taylor – SCC Ranger, who will deliver a presentation of the Deer Safety Project.  We will also receive a verbal presentation on Brocton war camp from resident Brian Rutter, who has kindly agreed to step in at the last minute (2 other speakers were unable to attend).
Apologies were received from Helen Royall – Shugborough Project Manager and Alastair Bentley – SCC Rights of Way Officer.
1. Minutes: The Minutes of the meeting held on 23 March 2022, proposed by Cllr Mrs E Faunch resident and seconded by Cllr Mrs A Pugh were approved as a correct record.  The Minutes were signed as a correct record.
Copies of the Chairman’s Report for 2022/23 was made available, along with a DRAFT and Unaudited Financial Report, outlining Parish Council’s income and expenditure up to 31 March 2023. Both Reports are attached to these Minutes, as Appendices A & B.
2. Deer Safety Project: Deer management consists of:
· Research/surveys

· Awareness campaigns

· Deer vehicle collisions

· Consultancy/advice

· Working together

· Education

· Control/culling

· Deer welfare

Ranger Service delivers deer awareness courses – details will be added to Parish website in due course, regarding details of how to get involved. Ranger Service delivers deer awareness courses and details can be obtained from the Ranger Service.
The presentation, as delivered by Rob Taylor, can be requested from the Ranger Service.
The following questions were raised:

Q. What is being done to keep deer numbers down?
A. No culling has taken place for over 6 years.  Evidence is currently being gathered and a management plan will be presented to SCC for consideration in due course – this is a lengthy process.

Q. The Forestry Commission cull the deer, why don’t you?

A. They cull for different reasons, profit and sale of trees.  Deer are excellent at dealing with heathland vegetation, each land owner will have their own methods and protocols. Surveys have identified a greater proportion of female deer and any cull would need to focus on female deer.  Male deer move around more.

The issues regarding the number of deer in Brocton are recognised, however, SCC need to accept this.

Q. Why are you not surveying in Brocton?

A. There are issues all over the country park, cannot look at Brocton alone, however, once management plan is presented to SCC, which will include culling, then perhaps action can be taken.
Q. How can we support you?

A. By working together on projects

3. Brocton war camp: Brian Rutter delivered a very interesting talk on the war camp and how the village has changed since the war.  He shared numerous photos of properties in the village, some of which are still in existence.

It was noted that some information might be interesting to include in a future edition of the village Paper Chase.
The Chairman thanked Rob Taylor for his interesting presentation on the Deer Safety Project work that is being managed, the residents for their attendance, along with his fellow Councillors, and resident Brian Rutter for his presentation on Brocton war camp,
No further business was raised and the Annual Parish meeting finished at 9.15pm. 

Attendees then joined the Councillors in refreshments.
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